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“It doesn’t remember the male monkey likes, nor the four little monkeys it gave birth 
to…let alone the later female monkey… After the operation, it made new friends, got 
along with other monkeys very happily, and gained a lot of weight.” 

Kyrie said, his eyes glowing: “We plan to promote this kind of surgery to the society. Of 
course, the cost of surgery will be very high, and only the rich can consume it. After all, 
this technology was developed by our team after a long time of research and 
development.” 

“Why are you telling me this?” Elliot raised his eyebrows and asked, “Are you 
insinuating me with monkeys?” 

Kyrie smiled and shook his head: “Look at you, how can you guess my intentions like 
this? I brought you here to tell you about this new achievement.” 

“I don’t think you have this New results can make a lot of money.” Elliot put forward his 
own opinion, “The rich cherish their lives the most, who dares to gamble with their 
memories? Wouldn’t it be ridiculous if the operation fails and becomes a fool?” 

“This is our achievement. It’s special.” Kyrie took him to the biological laboratory, “Even 
if the operation fails, it will not make people a fool.” 

“Are you sure?” 

“Yes. We have done many experiments, and we have succeed.” Kyrie looked at him 
and said, “Elliot, I will bring you here, in addition to letting you know the results, I also 
want you to think about whether you want to do this surgery.” 

  

Elliot: “… “ 

“Put Avery out of your mind, so that you won’t be trapped by love, and you won’t do 
anything stupid for her in the future.” Kyrie looked at him seriously, “I was watching You 
succeeded, but watching Avery destroy you again, do you know how much I hate 
Avery? Of course, don’t worry, I will not retaliate against Avery. I just hope you can 
forget her completely. “ 

Elliot’s expression froze, Seems to be thinking about the feasibility of this. 
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“You’re still so young, as long as you forget the past and don’t have the fetters of love 
and love, you will definitely achieve greater achievements in the future. Elliot, I believe 
in you, and you must also believe in yourself.” 
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….. 

Bridgedale. 

Time flickered, and it was time for Shea’s surgery. 

After Shea and Adrian were sent to the operating room, Avery’s cell phone rang. She 
was very surprised when she saw Hayden’s call. 

“Mom, Layla said you came to Bridgedale.” After answering the phone, Hayden’s voice 
came from the other side. 

Avery: “Well, mom is in the hospital now. Where are you?” 

“What are you doing in the hospital? Why didn’t you come to find me?” Hayden’s tone 
was complaining. 

“Mom plans to contact you later today. Today is the day of Shea’s surgery, do you still 
remember Shea?” Avery explained. 

On the other side of the phone, Hayden was suddenly silent. An hour later, Hayden 
rushed to the hospital where Avery was from another city. 

Hayden was stunned when he saw Wesley, and then politely said, “Uncle Wesley.” 

“Hayden, you are getting taller and bigger. You are almost catching up with me.” Wesley 
looked at Hayden’s face more and more like Elliot, There was an indescribable shock in 
his heart. 

“I saw that Elliot transferred all the shares of his company.” Hayden’s eyes fell on 
Avery’s face, “Mom, did you let him do this?” 

Otherwise, Hayden really can’t understand Elliot’s suicidal stupidity Behavior. 

“Hayden, don’t talk to your mother in this tone. Your mother is to save Shea.” Wesley 
said sternly. 

Hayden turned a deaf ear to Wesley’s words, and continued to say to his mom, “You 
don’t have to force me to recognize my father, right? Because Elliot won’t forgive you.” 
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Avery looked at his son’s stern and serious face, tears like opening a valve and kept 
falling. 

Wesley immediately pulled Hayden and walked to the side and whispered, “Hayden, 
how could you speak to your mother with that attitude? Don’t you want Shea to come 
alive?” 

“Of course I want Shea to come alive. But that’s two different things. I.. I don’t like Elliot, 
but I don’t want to see him become like this. My goal is to defeat him, but now that he 
has nothing, my goal can’t be achieved.” Hayden said. 

Wesley understood After Hayden’s inner thoughts, he hugged him. 

Wesley said hoarsely, “I understand your feelings, but don’t blame your mother. She’s 
sadder than anyone else these days. She definitely didn’t force your father to give up 
everything, she won’t force anyone. But you Dad made this decision because he was 
really stimulated. Many things are out of our control, and you are still young, so you may 
not understand.” 

Avery stood outside the operating room, her chin raised slightly, trying to stop the tears 
from flowing down. 

Hayden’s tone just now clearly blamed her. 

Avery doesn’t blame him for having such a reaction, it’s all her fault. 

  

Elliot has lost everything now, and his whereabouts are unknown. Avery doesn’t know if 
she can find him. 

In the afternoon, Mike came with Layla. 

Layla hasn’t officially had her summer vacation yet, and Mike asked her for three days 
of vacation, and gave her the summer vacation in advance. 

“How’s the surgery?” Mike immediately asked after seeing Avery. 
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“The operation is over. They are in the observation room now. They need to be 
observed.” Avery glanced at the time, “Let’s go out to eat first.” 
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Mike glanced at the two children and asked, “Okay. When did Hayden come here?” 

“Morning.” 

Mike asked, “Hayden, did you miss class today or did you skip class?” 

“I asked for leave.” Hayden’s face was cold. 

Mike teased, “Not bad, now I know I’m asking for leave. Why are you so sullen? Did 
something unhappy happen?” 

Hayden: “There is nothing happy about it.” 

“Did I come to see your sister? Aren’t you happy?” Mike patted him on the shoulder. 

“You are here to see your mother.” 

Hayden’s voice was settled, and Layla immediately took her hand: “I clearly came to 
see you. I wanted to bring my brother too, but Uncle Mike was too anxious and insisted 
on bring me here first.” 

Avery listened to her daughter’s words and asked Mike in a low voice, “Don’t tell me, 
you are here to see Shea’s surgery.” 

“The results of the operation are not available.” Mike said bluntly, “Ben Schaffer found 
out that Elliot has left Aryadelle.” 

Avery’s heart tightened and asked quickly, “Where did Elliot go?” 

Mike shook his head: “Ben Schaffer didn’t know. Elliot left Aryadelle. Ben Schaffer and 
Chad agreed that Elliot would not come back.” 

Avery’s heart suddenly ached: “Why? Why do they think so? Apart from the company’s 
equity, he has a lot of other properties.” 

“Yes, he does have a lot of real estate and other investments. He has a lot of money. 
But he entrusted all his personal affairs to a lawyer. This means that he may not return 
to Aryadelle in the future.” 

Mike’s words, let Avery was like falling into an ice cave. 

“Which lawyer did he entrust? Do you have the contact information of that lawyer?” 
Avery was reluctant to lose contact with him. 

Mike shook his head: “Avery, he is determined to leave you. Even if you beg him, he will 
not forgive you. I don’t want to see you so humble.” 



“Tell me the contact information of that lawyer.” Avery didn’t want to be persuaded. She 
has already made up her mind to find him, so no matter how others persuade her, it is 
impossible to change her mind. Her emotions were a little intense, and the two children 
looked back at them. 
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“I don’t know. I’ll ask Chad later. If I get the lawyer’s contact information, I’ll let you 
know.” Mike quickly calmed her down, “Avery, don’t be so angry in front of the child.” 

“Why don’t you say that earlier?” Avery sniffed and said sternly, “I can’t be like before, 
keep calm all the time and think about others everywhere.” 

Elliot left. Losing him, Avery felt unforgettable pain. 

Mike asked, “You don’t regret it later? If you told him the truth earlier, maybe…” 

Avery said,”If I told him the truth earlier, things would have gone the other way. But in 
case Is it going to get worse? Instead of regretting it, it’s better to go to him.” 

“Well. Haven’t you slept for a few days? Let’s see how haggard you are. If you go on 
like this, I’m afraid that you find Elliot. I know you.” Mike teased. 

“How could he not know me? Even if he doesn’t remember my face, can he still 
remember my voice?” Avery said stubbornly, word by word, “Even if Elliot turns to 
ashes, I can still recognize him.” 

Mike’s back numb for a while: “You don’t let me curse him, aren’t you cursing him too?” 

  

“I just want to express that no matter what he becomes, I will remember him. Similarly, 
no matter what I become No matter what happens, he will remember me.” 

“I know you have deep feelings for each other. I am afraid that you will continue to be 
sad and your body will break down. Didn’t you want to find him. The God knows where 
he went. You’re physically not good, how to find Elliot?” 

“Well.” 

After dinner, they went home together. 
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Mike said, “Shea is in the hospital, there is a doctor visiting. Avery, you can stay at 
home and wait for the results. You stay with Hayden at home tonight, because Hayden 
has class tomorrow. and I will take him to school tomorrow morning.” 

Avery: “Okay.” 

After arriving home, Avery went to clean up the child’s room. In the living room, Layla 
dragged Hayden asked him about his school. 

“Layla, didn’t you say before that your uncle Eric was going to take you to film?” Mike 
asked while leaning on the sofa and playing with his mobile phone. 

“I want to play for a week first.” 

“But your brother’s school holiday time is different from yours.” 

“Then take me to my brother’s school.” 

“Yes! But your brother rents a house over there. I’m afraid your mother can’t come with 
us.” Mike said. 

“Then, let’s go there.” Layla made a quick decision. “I can see mom anytime, but it’s 
been a long time since I played with my brother.” 

“Okay. I’ll talk to your mom later.” 

In the room. 

After Avery tidied up the room, he picked up the phone and checked the time. 

Whatsapp alerts a new message. 

She opened Whatsapp immediately. The message was sent by Gwen. 

Gwen sent a picture and a sentence. 

In the picture is the early pregnancy test strip. On the test strip, there are two red bars. 

The sentence below the picture is: What should I do, I seem to be pregnant. 

Avery was stunned for a moment. 

She hasn’t seen for a few days, how could Gwen be pregnant? 

Avery opened the address book, found Gwen’s number, and dialed it. 
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The Phone was quickly connected. 

Avery was frightened and asked, “Gwen, are you sure you’re not joking with me?” 

“What’s so funny about this kind of thing.” On the other end of the phone, Gwen’s mood 
was very low, “Should I go and take the child or Destroyed?” 

“You only tested with test strips, haven’t you gone to the hospital for a checkup?” 

“No.” Gwen took a breath, her voice annoyed, “I went to the pharmacy to buy cold 
medicine today, and I bought a box of early pregnancy by the way. Test paper. I tested 
both bars, but I didn’t expect that I was lucky enough to be hit.” 

“Who is the child’s father?” Avery was a little angry when she heard her 
understatement. 

How could she not love herself so much. 

“I don’t want to say it.” Gwen said firmly. 

  

Avery said earnestly, “Gwen, you should have seen the news about Elliot, right? He is 
no longer in Aryadelle, and he may not care about you in the future. The living expenses 
he promised before may not be fulfilled.” 

“I understand, you mean that I won’t bother you again in the future!” Gwen’s tone 
suddenly became cold. 

Avery said, “No. You are his sister. As long as you come to me, I can help you, and I will 
definitely help you. But if you ask me to help you, you must promise me a condition. You 
can’t do it again in the future. Go to work in that modeling company. It’s not terrible to 
make one mistake, what’s scary is to make another mistake again and again.” 

“I won’t go to that company in the future.” Gwen had a headache, “Then what should I 
do with this child in my belly?” 
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“Gwen, the body is yours, and the child is also yours. Whether you want to kill or give 
birth, you should think carefully instead of asking other people’s opinions. You don’t 
even tell me the child’s father, I can give it to you. What’s your idea?” 
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Avery said here, remembering the scene when she was pregnant with his first child. 

At that time, she found out that she was pregnant, so she went to test Elliot’s reaction, 
but she insisted on not having children. 

She still remembered that she had been insomnia for a long time because of the 
question of where to stay for her children. 

“Okay, I’ll think about it myself.” After Gwen finished speaking, she hung up the phone. 

Avery looked at the hung up phone, feeling indescribably annoyed. 

Regarding Gwen’s situation, she was unwilling to overdo it. But Gwen was Elliot’s 
younger sister, so she couldn’t care less. 

After calming down for a while, she opened Gwen’s dialog box and sent a message. 

Gwen received Avery’s message and read it carefully. 

Avery showed Gwen two paths. The first way is to give birth to a child. If she decides to 
give birth, then she should be prepared to work hard to earn money to support the child. 
The second way is to kill the child and start a new life. 

Gwen’s mind was a mess. She had no idea at all. Because she can’t even support 
herself, let alone raising children. 

As for the child’s father… She can’t say it. 

She and Ben Schaffer spent only one night that night. Ben Schaffer was so drunk that 
he probably didn’t even remember what happened that night. 

How is she going to speak? After struggling for a while, she dialed Avery’s number 
again. 

“Avery, does abortion hurt?” 

Avery: “It doesn’t hurt. The operation will be anesthetized. Have you made a decision?” 

“Not yet. I’m debating whether to tell the child’s father… I don’t Pay for the operation 
yourself.” 

Avery: “The operation fee is not expensive. If you have no money, I can give it to you. If 
the other party is a sc*mbag, you should not contact him.” 

Gwen said ‘oh’, and after hesitating for a while, he continued to ask, “Has Ben Schaffer 
ever been married?” 



When His Eyes Opened Chapter 1205  

Chapter 1205 

The alarm sounded in Avery’s heart. 

Gwen suddenly asked Ben Schaffer’s private affairs, could it be that the child in her 
womb belongs to Ben Schaffer? 

Avery said, “As far as I know, Mr. Schaffer has never been married. However, he has 
always had someone he likes in his heart. Although that person is dead. But his eyes on 
women should be based on the woman he likes. Type to find.” 

“Oh…then does he have children?” Gwen continued to ask. 

Avery was almost certain that Gwen’s child might really belong to Ben Schaffer. Gwen 
was young, Ben Schaffer couldn’t hide things in his heart, and his mouth was not strict. 

If her child is not from Ben Schaffer, she doesn’t need to keep asking about Ben 
Schaffer’s situation. 

“I haven’t heard of him having children. I don’t think he has any. Otherwise, his parents 
wouldn’t worry about his life-long affairs.” Avery asked, “Is your child from Ben 
Schaffer?” 

“No! I just said it casually. I’ll think about it again, and I’ll tell you when I think about it.” 
Gwen finished in a flustered tone and hung up the phone. 

  

After hesitating for a few seconds, Avery found Ben Schaffer’s number and dialed it. 

Ben Schaffer didn’t want to answer her phone at first, but he couldn’t resist the curiosity 
in his heart. 

After the call was made, Avery spoke first: “Ben Schaffer, something happened to 
Gwen, I’m not in the country now. Can I trouble you to visit her tomorrow?” 

Ben Schaffer frowned: “What happened to her? “ 
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Gwen is pregnant and may go to the hospital for surgery. She has no relatives or friends 
in Aryadelle. It would be great if you could accompany her. 
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“Whose child is she carrying? Which b*stard, or which old man’s? She has no shame. 
Ever since she didn’t listen to my advice, I knew she would have this day.” 

“She won’t tell me. I can’t ask her face to face. I’m worried that she will go to the 
hospital for the operation alone. Although this operation is not too risky, it’s better to 
have someone to accompany.” Avery worried. 

“I see. I will contact her.” After Ben Schaffer finished speaking, he wanted to hang up 
the phone. After hesitating for a while, he asked, “How is Shea?” 

“The operation is over. We will observe for a few days.” 

“Oh. …..I heard that Elliot broke up with you.” Ben Schaffer couldn’t help poking at her 
scar, “Although it’s not kind to gloat in misfortune. I still have to say, you deserve it. You 
don’t deserve Elliot so well.Just live with your pride and arrogance for the rest of your 
life!” 

“Got it.” Avery said lightly and hung up the phone. She turned to come out of the room 
and saw Mike and the two children standing in the doorway. 

They heard her talking on the phone, but they tacitly agreed and didn’t ask more. 

Avery also did not tell them these trivial matters. 

At night, not surprisingly, Avery lost sleep again. With her eyes open, she looked at the 
chandelier through the moonlight outside the window, and Elliot’s appearance appeared 
in her mind. 

Avery don’t know where Elliot is now, if he eats on time or sleeps well. It’s not that she 
can’t accept breaking up with him. 

The source of her pain now is that they didn’t make it clear face-to-face, and the equity 
that belonged to him was not returned to him… How can they just break up like this? 

She didn’t want to hurt anyone, so how could she hurt him so cruelly? 

The sky will soon be bright. 

The phone rang, bringing her thoughts back to reality. 

Her eyes were dry and astringent, and when she looked at the screen of her mobile 
phone, a double image appeared. 

If it goes on like this, she may fall down before she can wait to find Elliot. 
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Chapter 1206 

Avery has never been so afraid of physical problems. She had quarreled with Elliot 
countless times before and suffered from insomnia. She was even more exhausted at 
work and had trouble sleeping and eating, but every time, she survived. 

In her memory, the body was never like this before, as if the organs of various parts 
were going to stop working at any time. 

She answered the phone, and Wesley’s voice came. 

Wesley: “Avery, Adrian is awake, and his mental state is okay.” 

Avery: “That’s good. Where’s Shea?” 

Wesley: “Shea hasn’t woken up yet. But all her physical signs are within the normal 
range.” 

Avery: “Well. I Go to the hospital later.” 

Hanging up the phone, she heard Mike’s voice calling the child to wake up from outside 
the room. 

  

“Layla, if you don’t get up, I won’t be able to take you to your brother’s place.” Mike 
threatened, “Then you can only stay at home with mom.” 

Layla hummed, reluctantly. climbed up. 

After a while, Avery’s door was knocked. She immediately went to the door and opened 
the door. 

Seeing Hayden, she was a little surprised. She thought it was Mike calling her to get up. 
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“Mom, I’m sorry.” Hayden raised his head, looked at Avery, and apologized, “I shouldn’t 
have said that to you yesterday.” 

Hayden thought about it all night and felt that what he said to his mother was too much. 

He is going to school soon. If he doesn’t come to apologize to his mother quickly, it may 
make her sad for a long time. 
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Avery said frankly, “Mom isn’t angry. It’s true that I have a bigger problem with your dad. 
If your dad didn’t know me, he wouldn’t be like this. I’ll go when Shea’s situation 
improves. Look for him. Before I find Elliot, I may not be able to take care of you and 
your younger siblings.” 

Hayden: “I don’t need you to take care of me, and my younger siblings are also taken 
care of. Just do what you want.” 

“Hayden, Did you disappoint?” Avery felt very guilty. 

“You are my mother, as long as you are healthy.” 

Hayden’s answer moved Avery and felt at ease. 

After sending them out, Avery went back to her room and sat down on the bed. Her 
headache was so severe that she seemed to fall down at any moment. In this state, she 
can’t go out. 

She picked up her phone, opened her address book, and found a doctor friend’s phone 
number to dial. 

“I need some sleeping pills, can you bring them to my house?” 

“Are you going to use them?” 

“Well. I’ve been insomnia lately. Taking melatonin doesn’t help.” 

“Are you at home now? I’ll send it to you right away.” 

“I’m at home. Thank you.” 

After about half an hour, a friend brought the medicine. 

“Avery, I saw the news of your husband on the Internet.” The friend gave her the 
medicine and comforted her, “I hope you can take it easy. Even without your husband’s 
financial resources, you can still live well on your own. You don’t have to affect your 
health because of this.” 

Her friends here don’t know how deep the relationship between her and Elliot is for so 
many years. 

Outsiders think that she is sad now because Elliot has changed from a rich man to an 
ordinary person. 

Avery didn’t want to explain too much. 



“When I sleep well, I should be able to think a lot.” Avery said. 

The friend said, “Well. I don’t dare to give you too much medicine, I’m afraid you will 
commit suicide. There is only one week’s supply. If you still need it after a week, I will 
take it for you.” 

“Thank you.” She sent her friends away and went back to her room. 

Before taking the medicine, she sent a message to Wesley: Brother Wesley, I didn’t rest 
well last night. Going to sleep now. I’ll go to the hospital when I wake up. 

After sending the message, she took a pill and lay down on the bed. 
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Soon, the effect of the medicine came into play, and she fell into a deep sleep. 

…. 

After Ben Schaffer got off work, he drove the car towards Gwen’s residence. 
Coincidentally, after the car stopped at the gate of the community where Gwen lived, he 
saw Gwen walking towards the community with dinner. 

Gwen was playing with her mobile phone, so she didn’t notice that Ben Schaffer was 
standing by the door. 

When Gwen was about to reach the gate of the community, a big palm grabbed her 
arm. She was so terrified that she screamed. 

“It’s me.” Ben Schaffer broke into a cold sweat by her exclamation. 

The security guard at the gate and the passers-by around looked at them both. 

He pulled Gwen and quickly walked towards his car. 

  

Seeing this, the security guard strode after him: “Let go of this little girl.” 

Ben Schaffer let go in embarrassment. 

The security guard asked Gwen, “Miss, do you know this man? If you don’t know, I’ll call 
the police and take him away.” 
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Gwen glanced at Ben Schaffer, wanting to say ‘don’t know’, but was afraid of offending 
him Angry at him, it’s not going to end well. 
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“Uncle security, thank you. I know him.” 

After Gwen explained, the security immediately returned to the gate. 

Ben Schaffer opened the car door, and Gwen got in with a blushing face. 

After the car drove out, she asked anxiously, “What are you doing here with me? Where 
are you taking me?” 

“Are you still pretending? Why didn’t you reply when I sent you a message?” 

“You asked me if I was here. I never reply to this kind of news.” Gwen opened the bag, 
took out dinner, and planned to eat it directly in the car. 

Ben Schaffer said coldly, “Avery called me and said you were pregnant, and asked me 
to take you to have an abortion. You can do it! You were killed after a few days’ 
absence. You think your brother is left, Can it be lawless?” 

“When did I say I was going to have an abortion? Are you sure Avery told you that?” 
Gwen hadn’t yet considered whether to have an abortion. 

What she told Avery at the time was that she still needed to think about it. 

“Her words may not be like this, but the meaning is the same. Looking at your reaction, 
do you want to have an abortion? You want to give birth to this wild species?” Ben 
Schaffer sarcastically said, “You don’t even have the ability to support yourself. How to 
feed this wild species?” 

“Don’t worry about it.” Gwen listened to him spit out the ‘wild species’, as if being 
slapped. 

“I don’t care who cares about you? Your brother and Avery are not here. Do you think 
who else will care for you? Will the wild kind’s father care for you?” Ben Schaffer 
snarled angrily. 

“Mr. Ben You’re so ugly.” Gwen laughed angrily. 

If you let him know, he is the father of the wild species, I don’t know how he will feel. 



“To a woman who doesn’t have self-esteem and self-love, of course I speak badly.” Ben 
Schaffer drove the car towards the hospital, “you’ll have an abortion later, and I’ll allow 
you to stay at my house for a few days.” 

“What if I don’t fight? The blue veins on Ben Schaffer’s forehead were angry: “It’s ok if 
you don’t fight. Then you don’t want a cent of living expenses in the future.” 

…. 

Bridgedale. 

Avery woke up and saw darkness outside the window. She actually slept from morning 
to night. She picked up her phone and checked the time. 

It was 9 o’clock at night, and she had slept for twelve hours. She was probably full of 
sleep, and her mind became unusually clear. 

She still misses Elliot madly. 

And want to find his clues. 

She got out of bed and went to the bathroom to wash her face. 

The cold water soaked her skin, and a flash of inspiration flashed in her mind, and she 
suddenly thought of a way to check his whereabouts. 
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Elliot wrote all the passwords of all his accounts to her before. 

The paper was in her bag. 

When Avery came to Bridgedale, she brought the piece of paper with her. 

It was the only personal item Elliot left her. What he bought her doesn’t count, bought 
things without his imprint. 

Avery quickly dried her face and came out of the bathroom. After finding the piece of 
paper, she stared at Elliot handwriting on the paper, remembering the scene when he 
handed it to her. 

What Elliot gave her was more than his account number and password. 



Like, Elliot took out his heart and gave it to Avery. It was because he had given 
everything that he couldn’t stand her deception at all. 

Avery raised her head and exhaled heavily. Suddenly, the doorbell rang. She put the 
paper under the pillow and strode out of the bedroom. 

  

Wesley’s face was imprinted on the surveillance screen at the entrance. 

Avery opened the door immediately. 

“Avery, are you alright?” Wesley called her in the evening, but her phone was muted 
and couldn’t hear it. 

“I’m fine. Did you call me? I saw it just now and was about to call you back.” Avery 
smiled and invited him into the room, “I took a sleeping pill in the morning and slept until 
I just woke up.” 
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Wesley put the fruit he brought on the coffee table and said, “Is insomnia so serious? 
Then you have to reduce the amount next time.” 

“You don’t have to worry about me, I’ll be fine.” Avery poured him a glass of water, “You 
should have a good rest too. I’m going to the hospital tonight to watch.” 

Wesley said, “You just rest at home. Adrian’s body is still quite weak. He woke up for a 
while after the operation, and has been sleeping since then. Do you have Elliot’s 
whereabouts?” 

Avery shook her head, “I plan to wait. Log in to his social account and email address 
later, and see if I can find his last login time and ip address.” 

“Well. A few doctors met today and said that Shea’s surgery was a success. If nothing 
else, Shea woke up. After that, her body will gradually recover.” Wesley said with relief, 
“When she wakes up, the first person she wants to see must be Elliot.” 

“I know. But I really can’t find Elliot. When I come to him, I’ll regret it for the rest of my 
life…” Avery lowered her eyes and continued, “I don’t regret it after Mike asked me. I 
was able to stubbornly say that I don’t regret it yesterday, but after waking up today, I 
regret it very much. Obviously I can’t make Elliot angry. I can obviously let him know 
everything and make a decision…” 

“Blame me.” Wesley apologized, “I told you not to tell him about Shea.” 
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Avery looked at him and said sincerely, “Wesley, how can you blame this? It’s Shea 
who doesn’t want us to know her situation. You just respect Shea’s wishes. Elliot has 
told me several times, Let me take good care of my family and don’t always think about 
other people and things, but I didn’t take his words to heart.” 

“Avery, don’t regret it.” Wesley saw her remorse and followed suit, but she kept trapped 
in This kind of emotion will only make things worse, “Adrian can be discharged after a 
week of hospitalization, if you return him to Henry, then you may find it difficult to find 
him to get Elliot’s equity back. Avery nodded: “I don’t plan to return Adrian to them.” 

When His Eyes Opened Chapter 1209  

Chapter 1209 

Wesley analyzed, “I came here to tell you this. Henry still has a certain influence in 
Aryadelle relying on the contacts of the former Foster family. If you bring Adrian back to 
Aryadelle, will be very passive. So don’t let Adrian go back to Aryadelle.” 

Avery: “What about Shea?” 

“Before finding Elliot, let Shea recuperate in Bridgedale.” Wesley has already thought 
about it, “Avery, didn’t you say you’re going to find Elliot? Henry and his son can’t find 
you, and they can’t help you. When you get Elliot back, go back to Aryadelle together 
and ask Adrian to return the equity to him.” 

Avery said gratefully: “Wesley, thank you for thinking so much for me. Your proposal is 
very good. If I bring Adrian back to Aryadelle, I may really not be able to cope with the 
entanglement of Henry and his son.” 

“God, I’ve lost a lot of weight. It won’t work like this.” Wesley helped her to think so 
much, so that she could get out of her grief as soon as possible, “It’s better to believe 
that there are ways than difficulties.” 

“Well, Hayden gave it to me this morning . Apologize.” A smile appeared on the corner 
of her mouth, “After Hayden apologized to me, I suddenly realized that I must take care 
of my health.” 

“You haven’t eaten dinner yet? I’ll go and see what’s in the refrigerator.” Wesley Get up 
from the sofa. 

Avery said embarrassedly: “Wesley, there should be nothing in the refrigerator. Let me 
order takeout.” 

  

Wesley was even more embarrassed: “Then you order two.” 
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Wesley hasn’t had dinner yet. 

Avery couldn’t help laughing and crying: “Shea has been hospitalized in the hospital, 
wouldn’t you live in the hospital with her?” 

“Not really. I rented a house near the hospital.” 
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“Wesley, I really want to know, who are you? How can you hold back from contacting 
your parents?” Avery asked this question because she thought that Elliot had suddenly 
cut off contact with everyone. 

Wesley is a very gentle person in her heart. If Wesley can be cruel and not contact his 
family for so long, then Elliot will only be more cruel than him. 

Wesley said, “It’s really difficult. Especially when I think of my parents’ old age, and I’m 
the only son, I’m particularly ashamed.” After a pause, he added, “When I sent you a 
postcard, I also sent a postcard to my parents too. I told them I’m fine, so they don’t 
care.” 

Aver: “I knew you wouldn’t be so cruel. But your parents will miss you more when they 
see your postcard.” 

Wesley said, “Well, I have planned to go back to see them after the Shea’s matter is 
over. Did you think of Elliot? Actually, you don’t need to be too pessimistic, because you 
have three children. Elliot is angry now, maybe he can hold back his ignorance. Get in 
touch, and you’ll be relieved after a while.” 

Avery nodded, “I hope it’s what you said.” 

Aryadelle. 

Last night, Ben Schaffer took Gwen to the hospital to have an abortion. After arriving at 
the hospital, the emergency doctor told them not to do this kind of surgery at night, and 
let them come back tomorrow during the day. 

Ben Schaffer took Gwen home and planned to take her to the hospital the next morning. 

Gwen thought for a night and made a decision. 

The next morning, she told Ben Schaffer of her decision. 

Ben Schaffer listened, blew his nose and stared: “Gwen, you can be shameless 
yourself, your second brother is shameful. If you have to give birth to this wild species, 



you will go to Bridgedale, and you are not allowed to come to Aryadelle in the future. let 
alone Be sure to talk about your relationship with Elliot.” 

“I don’t want his living expenses in the future, so he can’t control me.” Gwen said 
confidently, “Besides, I never said that Elliot was my second brother. You don’t need to 
worry about it. I’ve embarrassed him.” 

Ben asked: “What’s your attitude?” 

“What’s my attitude? I’m pregnant, I decided to have a baby, and I didn’t ask you to give 
me money. What are you doing in such a frenzy?” Gwen said, she decided to test him, 
“You are so anxious to let me have an abortion. Don’t you think I am carrying your 
child?” 

When His Eyes Opened Chapter 1210  

Chapter 1210 

Gwen’s words made Ben Schaffer laugh. His life for the past few decades has felt like a 
waste of time. Because it was the first time he met such a foolish and ridiculous woman 
like Gwen. 

“Without ten years of cerebral thrombosis, I can’t say such a thing.” Ben Schaffer 
squinted at her with fox eyes, “How do you think you got pregnant? Did you get 
pregnant through the air? Or should I catch you? Arm, you will be able to conceive my 
child?” 

He said this, and couldn’t help laughing again. 

Gwen was thinking in her mind how to respond to him. 

“Gwen, didn’t you say you went to high school? I remember that the educational 
environment in Bridgedale is very good. You, only studied high school, don’t understand 
this kind of junior high school physiology knowledge? You, a bad girl who likes to play, 
should It’s right to understand earlier than normal people?” Ben Schaffer not only 
attacked her with words, but also looked at her with contempt. 

Gwen was irritated by him and exploded: “Yeah, how can an old man like you who no 
one wants have children? According to my experience, a man of your age is basically 
useless, even if he has a child. If you are a woman, I am afraid it will be difficult to have 
children.” 

“Gwen White…!” 



Gwen glared at him and said, “Why? You are allowed to scold me, but I am not allowed 
to talk back? I am Elliot’s sister, not your sister, so you have no right to scold me. It’s 
okay if you want to scold me, you give me money, and I’ll let you scold me.” 

  

Ben Schaffer looked at her brazen appearance, and was so angry that he took the 
water cup to fetch water. 

“Nothing else, then I’ll go first.” Gwen carried her bag and planned to leave. 

“Wait!” Ben Schaffer walked back immediately, “I haven’t asked yet. What are you going 
for?” 

“Then you should ask quickly, and I will go back to sleep after asking. I couldn’t sleep at 
your house last night, thinking about it. Being under the same roof as you, I feel panic in 
my heart.” Gwen deliberately angered him. 
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With a ‘bang’, Ben Schaffer placed the water glass on the coffee table. 

“Who is the child’s father?” 

“Tsk, weren’t you a wild breed before?” 

“Gwen, don’t make me angry!” 

“Aren’t you getting angry right now? Could it be that you have a more terrifying fire? ” 
Gwen looked curious. 

Ben Schaffer felt his blood pressure swish up. 

Fortunately, Gwen is not his sister, if she is his sister, he will definitely teach her a good 
lesson. 

“Since you have to know who my child’s father is, then I will tell you with reluctance!” 
Gwen said, “The child’s father is an old man just like you.” 

Ben Schaffer: “???” 

When talking about an old man, why does Gwen say Ben looks like him? 

How many old men in this world can be compared to him? 
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“When my mother was there last time, didn’t you say, you don’t like old men?” Ben 
Schaffer couldn’t understand what she was doing. 

Gwen said frivolously, “Of course I don’t like old men, but I like money. Didn’t you say 
I’m a bad girl? Aren’t bad girls who give money to whoever they play with? If you give 
me money, I can also follow you…” 

“Vogh!” Ben Schaffer was disgusted by what Gwen said. 

“Do you have any more questions to ask? Hurry up and ask.” Gwen cleared her throat 
and said impatiently. 

“Do you really plan to give birth to a child?” Ben Schaffer looked at her indifferent face, 
angered and mourned for her misfortune! 

If Elliot knew about this, he would definitely cut off her source of income. 

Gwen opposed him, “Not necessarily. It mainly depends on your reaction. You forced 
me to have an abortion, but I won’t do it. If you don’t force me, maybe one day I will go 
to the hospital for an abortion.” 

“Hahahaha! Are you threatening me? Gwen, your wild seed, you want to live as long as 
you like it, what does it have to do with me. I’ll take care of you when I’m full and 
panicked. You won’t have money to support your child in the future. Don’t look for me. I 
won’t lend you a cent.” Ben Schaffer decided to give up on her completely. 

Some people didn’t deserve to be nice to her. Gwen was one, and Avery was also one. 

Gwen walked to the door, stopped, and reminded: “Ben Schaffer, you slept with a 
woman in the hotel a while ago, and that woman happened to be a colleague of the 
model company I was working for.” 

Ben Schaffer: “!!! “ 

 


